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 As an Oregon resident who cares deeply about those struggling to build their family 

in our state, I strongly urge you to pass SB 535, which will help Oregonians build their 

families when faced infertility, cancer or other conditions that can cause infertility. 

Oregon families need your support now.  After 2 failed IUI cycles, 5 failed rounds of 

IVF, countless Dr visits, we welcomed our daughter into this world this past February. 

While I am fortunate to have some fertility coverage through my employer, we still 

paid around $50k out of pocket over the years of infertility treatments. No family 

should be going into debt to have the child they always dreamed of.  I need your 

support, along with the 1 in 6 in our state living with the disease of infertility and the 

thousands of Oregonians diagnosed with cancer during their reproductive years.  It is 

time for Oregonians to receive comprehensive insurance coverage for the medical 

care needed to build their families. As proven in other states, insurance covering vitro 

fertilization (IVF) decreases the chance of multiple births, and lowering multiple births 

decreases overall health care costs and results in healthier babies and healthier 

parents.  Please support Oregon families by moving SB 535, the Oregon Family-

Building Act, forward. Thank you!  Sincerely, Elizabeth Ho 


